
NEW CURRICULAR AND SCHEDULING REQUIREMENTS 
UNIVERSITY HONORS COLLEGE 

EFFECTIVE FALL 2017 
  
Dear Colleagues, 
  
Last spring the Faculty Senate and the Deans Council approved a set of curriculum 
changes in the University Honors College that will require several action-steps.  The 
changes will make scheduling and teaching Honors sections more intentional and 
Honors-focused.  These changes are in effect for the fall 2017 semester and thereafter: 
  

1. Instructors in every Honors section must include on their syllabus a clear 
statement of Honors course requirements, expectations and outcomes.  Honors 
students must be informed of the course requirements and how outcomes are to 
be met.  (In the case of dual-listed sections, a separate Honors syllabus 
must delineate differences in course offerings.) 

 
2. Honors syllabi must be forwarded to the UHC director (Dr. Elizabeth Thyrum) at 

the time the syllabus is first presented to the Honors students. 
 

3. No proposed Honors section may be placed on the schedule or offered without 
the prior approval and consent of the UHC director. 

 
4. The University Honors College welcomes a diversity of course offerings.  If you 

have any questions, please contact Dr. Elizabeth Thyrum, and please direct all 
communications to her attention. Dr. Thyrum begins here tenure as Director on 
August 28. 

  
Thank you for your cooperation in implementing these policies and for supporting the 
UHC. 
  
Dennis B. Downey, PhD 
Professor of History 
Director of the University Honors College 
Millersville University 
Millersville, PA 17551 
((717) 871-7212 (History) 
(717) 871-871-7553 (UHC) 


